
 

 The Foundation Supports Individual Literacy Conferencing for McGaughey Students 

The Foundation granted McGaughey a set of touch-pad Chromebooks for teacher and student 

instructional purposes. Our 1st grade teachers use the Chromebooks to meet with students on a daily 

basis and complete individual reading conferences in which students identify a reading goal and track 

their progress towards that goal. Teachers are able to take detailed 

assessment and instructional data on students regularly. Students are 

able to access their assessment results and progress towards their goals 

in a visual manner that they can understand. Mrs. Buckley shared, “I 

use the Chromebook every day to meet with students one on one and 

listen to them read. I then type in my observations for the week and set 

a goal for each student to work on to become stronger readers. It 

allows me to keep data from previous weeks and monitor their goals.” The students are also using the 

Chromebooks in the same manner as an iPad with instructional applications in small groups. We want 

to thank the Foundation for their generous funding and for helping us to advance the skills of our 

students and teachers via technology.  

From a Mt. Zion Grade Teacher - Thank you so much for 

providing a document camera for my second grade classroom.  The 

document camera helps to actively engage students in the learning 

process.  It serves as an additional, more convenient way to show student 

work, mentor text, and even small objects. Students love to show their 

work using the document camera!  We are able to use the document 

camera in all subject areas.  The document camera has increased student 

interaction and has given more opportunities for sharing and collaborating.  

Thank you for helping our classroom!   

SAVE THE DATE 
Foundation Annual Auction 

7:00 p.m. February 5, 2016 
Mt. Zion Convention Center 

For more information, call 217-864-2366  

Everyone Welcome!  $40 per ticket 
 



  

The Intermediate faculty and students are excited and deeply 

appreciative of the outstanding support from the Mt. Zion Foundation.  For 

the 2015-2016 school year, the Foundation supported valuable learning 

resources.  The resources provided include    26 Chromebooks, Speaker 

systems for the classroom interactive Smart boards, Classroom Document 

Cameras, and Ukuleles for our music department.   Each of these items and 

the various learning items supported over the last years have enhanced the 

teaching abilities of the Intermediate Faculty along  with enriching the 

learning environment of all of the 

Intermediate students.  Thank you to each member  and 

supporter of the Mt. Zion Foundation for Quality Education!   

Thank you to the Mt. Zion Foundation from the 4-6th 

grade Chorus 

department!  We are 

excited this year to add 

Ukulele’s to our curriculum.  Ukuleles are culturally relevant, easy to 

learn, communal and increase eye-hand coordination skills.  Many 

songs can be played with only four chords which equals instant 

success.  These instruments are fairly inexpensive at most music 

stores and therefore affordable for many persons later in life.  

Students will learn how to read and write tablature during this 

instruction making this a lifelong instrument that can promote music enjoyment beyond the classroom.  Thank 

you to the Foundation for helping us to take our music department to the next level! We appreciate your 

generosity.   

 

 

 

 

Mt. Zion Junior High School –“You never want to get on an 

airplane where the pilot learned to fly with worksheets.”  Here at Mt. 

Zion,  we want our students to learn, and we want them to learn as 

effectively and efficiently as possible.  The more interactive and 

flexible the learning tools, the more likely the student is to find the 

right route to facilitate the most learning.  This is happening more 

and more thanks to the Education Foundation’s donation of chromebooks and mobys to the Jr. High.  

Our students are not just typing papers with these computers, but they are collaberating, designing 

and learning through videos and projects!  The chromebooks are used in almost every subject, from 

English to Geography and History.  In our increasingly digital culture, our students need to be not only 

digitally literate, but actually proficient with the various skills needed by colleges and workplaces.     

 Like us on Facebook. 

http://www.facebook.com/


Our students might be very good at texting and communicating 

via cell phones, but they still need to learn many of the skills 

that the chromebooks promote, such as online searching skills, 

evaluation of information, creation of projects such as 

powerpoints and prezi, and the use of many online tools, 

databases and resources.   The Chromebooks allow entire 

classes to quickly access the internet, and with the addition of 

our schools new Google Apps, the students can be online creating and storing their work within 

minutes.  They don’t have to worry about storage limitations, and they can easily collaborate with a 

partner, and with the automatic saving option—documents and projects don’t get lost!  As a staff, the 

Jr. High has excelled at using this technology.  The learning curve is small, and the possibilities are 

monumental. The teachers are using the labs already and continuing to develop more uses for them. 

Thank you for supporting them in their efforts to continually improve education.  Fifteen years from 

now, if your pilot is a Mt. Zion graduate, you can rest assured they were well taught with very  few 

worksheets!    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date 
Foundation Auction 
February 5th, 2016 

7:00 p.m. 
Mt. Zion Convention Center 

 

If you would like to help support the Foundation’s 
efforts to enhance the educational opportunities 
for Mt. Zion students, please return this form with 
your donation to: 
 

 Mt. Zion Foundation for Quality Education 
 P.O. Box 31 
 Mt. Zion, IL 62549 
 

Name: _________________________________  

Street: _________________________________  

City/Zip: _______________________________  
 

 ______  I wish to remain anonymous 
 ______  I work for matching company 
 
Matching company name: ________________  
 _____________________________________  
 

Foundation Website: 

http://tinyurl.com/mtzfoundation 



Mt. Zion High School 

 On the behalf of the African American Cultural & 

Genealogical Society of Illinois, Inc., Museum the High School 

Social Studies Department wants to thank the Foundation for 

funding the exhibit that the Mt. Zion High students worked on 

over the past year entitled, “Escape to Freedom - The 

Underground Railroad.”  The exhibit has received an enormous 

amount of attention in the community as the AACGS recently 

held its grand re-opening this past June.  The exhibit has also 

been featured in the latest publication of the Decatur Area 

Convention Bureau.  As a board member of AACGS, Mr. Hansen 

can tell you that the Society is honored by the Foundation’s 

contributions to the exhibits.  It is an outstanding opportunity for students to take part in service learning and 

networking across the communities as well as expose them to cultural diversity.   

 

 

 

 

 

The faculty at Mt. Zion High School would like to take a minute to thank the Foundation and 

those who fund it, for the generous support of the new Chromebook labs.  Below are a few pictures 

showing students using the Chromebooks.  This technology allows broad access to so many of our 

students.  The labs have opened up more opportunities in conjunction with the new Google Education 

tools this year then we could even think about just a 

few years ago.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The more donations received, 

the more projects will be 

funded for the students. 

“Switching to Generate4Schools for Decatur 

Dental Care’s credit card processing saves 

my business money”.  

 Dr. Kelly Clark 



FOUNDATION CONTINUES TO PROVIDE EXPANDED OPPORTUNITIES 

Mt. Zion Foundation for Quality Education has  
raised in excess of $1.3 million for projects 

 
The Mt. Zion Foundation for Quality Education is a non-profit, tax-exempt 
organization governed by a volunteer Board of Trustees whose members 
are parent volunteers, business leaders, and professional people from the 
community with a commitment to education. 
 
The Foundation operates as an independent entity, established to enrich 
lifelong programs throughout the Mt. Zion Schools. 
 
During the past twenty-one years, the Mt. Zion Foundation for Quality Education 
has provided in excess of $1.3 million dollars for projects including the purchase 
of classroom technology such as IPADs, IPods, SMART Boards and student handheld responders, 
LCD projectors, Mobi and Airliner wireless tablets, document cameras, video equipment, microscopes, 
Mimios, portable laptop computer labs; musical instruments; vocal and music microphones with 
instructional software, Kindles and E-books; the creation of a Long Distance Learning Lab; pottery kilns; 
Science equipment; large projection screen and multi-media cart; Reading software and books; wood 
drafting tables; television/broadcast system; portable sound systems and many other projects. 
 
Foundation projects approved for the 2015-2016 school year cost about $80,000 and include, but are 
not limited to:  
  

 131 Chromebooks $40,224  

 Social Studies Items $2,330 

 Math Department Funding $2,000 

 Moby Tablets $3,920 

 Go-fit $6,700  

 Document Cameras $2,965 

 Library books $6,000     

 20 Ipads $8,375 

 35 Ukuleles $1,333 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Making Stock Donations 
Many tax-savvy donors are taking advantage of a provision 
in the tax code that lets individuals donate appreciated 
stock to charity.  It's a win-win situation:  The charitable 
organization gets a nice contribution (they usually sell 
shares immediately), while donors can write off the gift 
and avoid paying capital gains taxes on the stock gains. 
The Foundation has established an account to process 
such stock donations.  If you would like more information, 
please contact Steve Grohne, Treasurer at 
SGrohne@mckcpa.com.   
 
 

Leaving a MZFQE Legacy 

Oftentimes individuals will name a 
charity as a beneficiary of their 
estate.  Some prefer to establish 
trusts that are funded during their 
lifetime and provide an ongoing cash 
flow to the charity.  Does this sound 
like something you would be 
interested in?  If so, please contact 
Steve Grohne, Treasurer at 
SGrohne@mckcpa.com and he can 
provide you with the information you 
will likely need to do so. 

 

mailto:SGrohne@mckcpa.com
mailto:SGrohne@mckcpa.com


Thank you for submitting proposals 
Many thanks to the following individuals who submitted grant proposals to the Mt. Zion Foundation for Quality 

Education for the 2015-2016 school year.  The trustees appreciate their hard work and creative ideas when 

preparing grant requests that could certainly expand opportunities to students in the Mt. Zion School District. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mt. Zion Foundation 

Board of Trustees 2015-2016 
 

Kelli McInerney 
Chairman 
 

Tami Romano 
Vice Chairman 
 

Steve Grohne 
Treasurer 
 

Heather Mason     
Secretary 
 

Natasha Betterton 
Dr. Mary Cole 
Chris Ellis 
John Flora 
Lisa Flora 
Kelly McCourt Edwards 
Dr. Travis Roundcount 
Michelle Shumaker 
Betsy Tanner 

 

Megan Austin 

Susan Bordewick 

Lacey Brown 

Mattie Canaday 

Gail Dunham 

Kelly Fox 

Kraig Garber 

Brooke Grinestaff 

Angie Hamrick 

Richard Hansen 

Lori Hanson 

Julia Hawk 

High School Mathematics Department 

Cyndi Johnson, Vocal Music & Chorus 

Elizabeth Kyburz 

Ashley Linton 

Sarah Major 

Stephanie Marshall 

Janelle McCollum 

Trudy Monroe 

Carolyn O'Dell 

Tatum Plain 

Karl Rabe 

Mary Kay Rader 

Mike Roberts 

Cindy Shumate 

Mike Smothers 

Nicole Tapscott 

Tami Wagers 

Cheryl Warner 

Kelly Wilson 

Remember the Kids:  When planning 

your will, please consider the Mt. Zion 
Foundation for Quality Education.  Your gift 
will benefit students and projects like those 
mentioned in this newsletter for generations 
to come.  Last year, memorial donations 
were received by the Foundation in memory 
of the following individuals: 

 Kathy Hendriksen 

 Eva Nellie Ida Mueller 

 Dr. James D. Price 

 Keegan Walter 

 

Honorarium Donation 

given in honor of: 
 

Mrs. Diane Warren 



Diamond Contributors  
$2500 and Above 
ADM - Corn Processing Inc. 
Andreas Foundation 
BKD, LLP, –  
 Robert and Mary Swartz 
Decatur Dental Care –  
 Dr. Kelly and Angie Clark 
Cole Family Dentistry –  
 Drs. Ron and Mary Cole 
Crown Toyota - Scion –  

Darcy and Kim Grinestaff 
Consociate-Dansig 
Kathy Hendriksen Memorial 
Robert and Kari Kraus 
Daniel and Cindi Larson 
Jason and Heather Mason 
Tony and Tami Romano 
 

Platinum Contributors  
$1000 - $2499 
Anonymous 
Chris and Brooke Ballard 
Steven and Marci Baumann 
BLDD Architects, Inc. 
Dave and Kelly Brandon 
Mat and Kristi Cox 
Decatur Memorial Hospital 
Dunn Co. –  

David and Alissa Tyrolt 
Dr. and Mrs. Ben Esparaz 
Dr. Perry Guaglianone and  
 Dr. Mary McGrath 
Guin Mundorf, LLC –  
 Barney Mundorf 
Dr. Dennis and Julie Heim 
Frederic and Kimberly Kenney 
Kevin and Suzanne Moore 
Physicians Choice Wellness –  

Jeff and Becky Anderson 
R & R General Contractors Inc –  

Rick and Natasha Betterton 
Danny and Shelly Reynolds 
Brian and Megan Rhoades 
John and Amy Ridley 
Dr. Travis and Rhonda Roundcount 

 

Gold Contributors $500 - $999 
Bret and Christelle Balke 
Mark and Kathy Bemis 
Busey Bank 
Paula Childs Realtors Inc  

Dan and Paula Cooley 
Dr. Todd Cole Family Dentistry 
Dr. Marvin Derrick 
First Student 
Steve and Deborah Fisher 
Kevin and Julie Fritzsche 
Steve and Kristen Grohne 
Jesek Family Dental Care – 
 Dr. Warren Jesek 
jFOUR, Inc - Joe and Trisha 

Erickson 
Patrick and Sandra Johnson 
Jeff and Kara Johnston 
Mark and Kelli McInerney 
Norfolk Southern Foundation 
Peerless Cleaners Inc. – 
 Brad Wike/Todd Garner 
Joe and Elaine Perry 
Prairie State Bank and Trust 
David and Terri Rathje 
Dr. Derin and Donna Rominger 
Pen and Dawn Shade 
Todd and Michelle Shumaker 
St. Mary’s Hospital 
Jerry and Natalie Stocks 
Wayne and Betsy Tanner 
TRUiST 
Trump Direct 
Keegan Walter Memorial 
Mike and Jennifer Wilhoit 

 
Silver Contributors $250 - $499 
David and Jackie Anderson 
Ben and Heather Andreas 
Tim and Shelly Bailey 
Greg and Vicki Bradley 
Stephen and Darbe Brinkoetter 
Brian and Regan Deering 
Johnny and Karen Edwards 
Brent and Tania Fenton 
Dennis and Lauri Flaherty 
 

Silver Contributors $250 - $499 
(continued) 
Kraig and Jami Garber 
Graceland/Fairlawn and 
 Moran & Goebel  
Jason and Tammara Grauer 
Colin and Shari Graves 
Dana and Carol Hansen 
Hudson Orthodontics PC – 
 Dr. and Mrs. J Michael Hudson 
Sam and Donna Johnson  
Mark and Kim Lillpop 
Michael and Lesley Loehr 
Chad and Mandy Moore 
Mike and Corinne Mose 
William and Marci Rockey 
Dr. and Mrs. Nicholas A. Sarros 
Doug and Peg Schmalz 
Jack Stroud 
Studio B – Becky Sadomytschenko 
Randy and Robin Thacker 
Gregory and Sara Traxler 
 

Bronze Contributors $1 - $249 
Ann Akers 
Lance and Mindy Amos 
Anonymous 
Jon Aschermann 
August Hill Neighbors 
Jeff and Amy Bagley 
Greg and Kelly Bandelow 
Ritchie and Sandra Barnett 
Mark and Nicole Bateman 
Robert and Nancy Benton 
Jen Bodine 
Richard and Susan Bordewick 
Beverly Bowlby Hall 
Joel and Kathy Bray 
Richard Bright 
Britt and Laurie Brown 
Dr. Craig and Kristi Brown 
Gary and Ina Brown 
Marilyn Brown 
Barbara Burnett 
Dan Butler 
Ryan and Lori Cassity 
 

The Mt. Zion Foundation for Quality Education would like to thank 
the following individuals and entities for their generous support 
during the one-year period from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015. 



Bronze Contributors $1 - $249 

(continued) 
Andy and Mary Cave 
JC and Lisa Cervantes 
Richard Chaney 
James and Kimberly Chervinko 
Jim and Joy Cleveland 
William and Sharon Cole 
Jeffrey Conour 
Nicholas and Sarah Cook 
Tom and Julie Courson 
Scott and Kristie Crawford 
Christopher Cuddy 
Mari Curry 
Nagendra and Sarmistha Das 
Alan and Susan Derhak 
Holly Diehl 
Russell and Alice Doeding 
Jerald and Donna Eiffert 
Chris and Kelli Ellis 
Lesley Ellison 
Randy and MaryPat Fehrenbacher 
Tom and Leanne Fitzgerald 
Craig and Amy Fleming 
John and Lisa Flora 
Gregory Fombelle 
John and Cathy Foreman 
Travis and Sara Foreman 
Larry and Debbie Foster 
Douglas and Kelly Fox 
Todd and Rhonda Garner 
Scott and Amber Garwood 
The Jeff Geisler Family 
Getz Companies, Inc. – 
 Xpress Lube 
Neal and Patricia Gillingham 
John and Kimberly Graff 
Tisha Gray 
Travis and Amber Gray 
The Gray Family 
Brian and Mary Grider 
Tom and Eva Griffith 
Gary and Paula Gruen 
Shannon Gutierrez Seal 
Chris and Beverly Haikalis 
Paul and Jolynn Harmon 
Daniel and Angela Held 
Marc and Allison Hinch 
 
 
 

Bronze Contributors $1 - $249 
(continued) 
Don and Barb Hodge 
Donna Hord 
J. Martin House 
Bruce and Julie Huber 
Aaron Jacobus 
Carolyn Jones 
Helen Jones 
Patricia Lyn Jones 
Todd and Rhonda Kellermann 
Wendy Kernan 
Jeffrey King 
Kevin and Christine Koehn 
Kent and Krinette Kuhle 
Ted and Angela Kuzel 
Kevin and Elizabeth Kyburz 
Joanna Lambert 
Forrest and Cathy Landreth 
Steve and Cindy Lewis 
Ashley Linton 
Nancy Mains 
Dick and Gloria Marshall 
Mass Mutual Financial Group 
Kyle and Donna May 
Gary and Penny Mayer 
Larry and Joyce Mazzotti 
Jay and Rochelle McAtee 
Thomas and Beverly McGeorge 
Michael and Stacey Means 
Paul and Hannah Medley 
Richard and Kari Michalek 
Charity Miller 
Jason Miller 
Tony and Julie Miller 
Jerry and Nancy Mills 
Bill and Gloria Moss 
Mt. Zion Intermediate School 
Eva Nellie Ida Mueller Memorial 
Steve and Tammara Myers 
Stephan and Carolyn O’Dell 
Joe Palmer 
Todd Parker 
Phillip and Nancy Pohlman 
Dr. James D. Price Memorial 
Roy and Helen Price 
Londa Reffett 
Diana Rentmeister 
 
 
 

Bronze Contributors $1 - $249 
(continued) 
Kris and Cady Roberts 
Rob and Rhiannon Robinson 
Alan and Dorothy Romberg 
Lindsey Rotz 
Erik and Sylvia Roukens 
Lloyd and Emmajean Rucker  
David and Mary Sands 
Karl and Colleen Scherer  
Jennifer Schmidt 
Michael Severns 
Jane Scroggins Shackleford 
The Kevin Shipp Family 
Ben and Suzanne Short 
Sergio and Gianna Silva 
Adam and Kimberly Skundberg 
Darrell and Linda Sowers 
John and Louise Stott 
Dr. and Mrs. Sullivan 
Survey Solutions LLC 
Kenneth and Patty Tague 
Douglas Taylor 
Camda Temmen 
Ella Terneus 
Jevon and Danielle Thomas 
Richard and Judy Tilton 
Heather Toenniges 
Richard and Linda Voltz 
James and Carol Wagoner 
Britton and Nikki Walker 
Ed and Michelle Walker 
Phillip and Lisa Wallace 
In Honor of Mrs. Diane Warren 
James and Gina Watson 
Watts Copy Systems 
Alex and Vicki Wegmann 
Paul and Marcia Whitley 
Jim and Debbie Wiley 
Doyle and Susan Wilson 
Greg and Sonya Woodrum 
Dale and Linnie Workman 
Gary and Brenda Workman 
M L Wortman 
James and Julia Yantis 
The Yelovich Family 
Julie Zimmerman 

 


